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Taxation of Antique Automobiles, file 96. 
MR. SPEAKER: 

Representative Hannon. 
MR. HANNON: 

Mr. Speaker, I move that Calendar 115 be passed retaining ; 
its place on the Calendar, 

j MR. SPEAKER: 
Is there objection. Hearing none, so ordered. 

CLERK: 

Calendar 117, House Bill 6455 - An Act Concerning the 
Periodic Evaluation and Reporting of Programs Dealing with the 
Education of Disadvantaged Children, file 100. 
MR. SPEAKER: 

Representative Griswold. 

MRS. GRISWOLD: 

Mr. Speaker, I move the adoption of the Education Committee's 
favorable report and passage of the bill. This bill simply 

; requires the State Board of Education to evaluate programs under 
the State Aid to Disadvantaged Children Act. And also occupational 
training programs, semi-annually and report their findings to the 
Educational Committee of the General Assembly. Such evaluations 

i will make for greater accountability of the Department of 
Education to the people through their elected representatives. 
It will also promote more knowledgeability from the part of us 

;j legislators. Under State Aid to Disadvantaged Children, state 
funds 275 programs, some of these are not working for the 
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children who need compensatory help, these must be eliminated. 
Those which have been proven successful must be strengthened, 
they're in another facet of this bill which Is evaluating the 
occupational training programs in which we have 80 in the state. 
These programs are very much underfunded and some of them should 
be strengthened and some should be eliminated. I urge that this 
bill be passed so that we may have more control and more knowledge 
of what we are trying to do for these children in our schools. 
This is a bipartisan bill sponsored by myself and Representative 
Truex. I urge passage of this bill. 

MR. SPEAKER: -
Will you remark further on the bill. Representative 

Truex. 
MRS. TRUEX: 

I am somewhat at lost for words after that very nice 
d I introduction from my friend, but I would like too, to rise in j j 

support of this bill which reflects the sentiment of public 5 
money spent for public education by public agencies should be 
subject to direct accountability to the public. The legislators! 
the public in the sense that it is elected to represent the I 
people and this bill places the legislator in a position to \ j 
exercise closer scrutiny over the program which it authorizes and 
therefore become a stronger unit in our system of state 
government. It does this by furnishing the legislator to the 
Joint Education Committee reports and evaluations of one 

144 
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an area furthermore which is relatively new to state expendituresj 

i <T 

:;and I feel that this may be a ground breaker in a way for further 
evaluation to committees of the legislature by the agencies 
jjwhich spend the money which we appropriate. The bill met with 
approval from all sides at the public hearing held several weeks 
ago. The legislators wanted it, the state agencies are eager to i 
report on their programs and the public will have an accounting 
of the spending of its money and I urge its passage. 
: MR. SPEAKER: 

Further remarks on this. If not, all those in favor 
indicate by saying "Aye". Those opposed. The bill is passed. 
CLERK: " ' 

Calendar 129 was passed on the Consent Calendar. Moving 
to page 4, top of the page, Calendar 132, House Bill No. 68l8 -
An Act Concerning Scholarships for Students Attending School on 
a Part-time Basis, file 109. ' 
MR. SPEAKER: 
i Representative Hannon. 
MR. HANNON: 
| Mr. Speaker, I move that Calendar 132, file 109, be 
referred to the Committee on Appropriations. 
MR. SPEAKER: 
| Is there objection. Hearing none, so ordered. 
.CLlRKi 
I A Calendar No. 136, House Bill 6263 - An Act Concerning 
Proof of Financial Responsibility on Violation of Certain Motor 
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THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark? 

SENATOR SULLIVAN: 

The hill amends the Statute to change furnishing of information 

in regards to a certificate for a continuation for a lien for tax. Changing 

it from a $1 fee to a $2 fee. And changing a certificate for a lien for any 

tax and furnishing the information required by certain statutes. Changing 

the $2 fee to a $3 fee. And changing a Certificate of Discharge recording 

of it from 50® to $1. Its a money making bill. 

THE CHAIR: 

The question is on passage of the bill. Will you remark further? 

If not all those in favor say aye. AYE. Opposed nay. The ayes have it. 

The bill is passed. 

THE CLERK: 

Page 4 please. Top of the page. Cal. 14-7, File No. 100. Favorable 

report of the Joint Standing Committee on Education. H.B. 64-55 An Act Concern-

ing The Periodic Evaluation and Reporting of Programs Dealing with The 

Education of Disadvantaged Children. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Caldwell. 

SENATOR CALDWELL: 

I move the acceptance of the favorable report and passage of the bil]|. 

THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark? 

SENATOR CALDWELL: 
Mr. President, this bill. The State Board of Education is presently 



April 1, 1971 I 16. 

required to evaluate the state aid for occupational training programs. And 

to report them all to the Boards of PJducation. This bill would add a require-

ment that the Board of Education semi-annually review with the Legislature's 

Education Committee the programs for education for the disadvantaged children. 

THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark further? Senator Dowd? 

SENATOR DOWD: 1 
Mr. President, very briefly, I just want to associate myself with 

this bill In support of it. To me this is a much needed legislative over-

sight of an important program. And I am delighted to see that the , 

legislature is exercising its prerogrative in these areas. 

THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark further? If not all those in favor of passage of ; 

the bill signify by saying aye. AYE. Opposed nay? The ayes have it. The 1 

.bill is passed. 

THE CLERK: 

Calendar No. 14-9, File No. 103 Favorable Report Joint Standing 
I 

Committee on Public Personnel and Military Affairs. H.B. 6788 An Act ! 

Concerning the State Employees Retirement Fund. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Burke. 

SENATOR BURKE: 

Mr. President, I believe the Clerk has an Amendment? 

THE CHAIR: 
Will the clerk please read the amendment? 

1 
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WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 17, 1971 

Mayor Curran: This session must carry this recognition forward 
by making the State responsible for 100% of the 
excess costs and by providing for payment to the 
local school district on a current basis. Full 
payment of the excess costs is necessary to assure 
uniform education to all children requiring 
special education. The present requirement that 
local school districts pay 1/3 of the costs 
permits discrepancies among districts due to varied 
local financial resources. It is in the urban 
areas, where most of the children requiring such 
education live, that financial resources are most 
limited. Parents should not be forced to move to 
another town to provide their children with the 
special education they need. Towns now providing 
better programs should not be burdened by an influx 
of such children from towns with fewer resources. 
Current payment of the estimated excess costs of 
providing special education is also essential. 
Under the present law, State payment comes only 
after the expenditure of local funds for the full 
cost. This places an undue financial strain upon 
the school district. It is even more difficult 
for the school district to maintain the level of 
existing programs for additional children, to 
improve programs, or begin new programs. Payment 
of special education funds by the State on an 
installment basis would work well financially for 
both the State and the towns. We recommend both 
these changes be adopted. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mayor Curran. Mr. Barbaresi. 
Mr. Barbaresi: Mr. Speaker, members of the Education Committee, 

I am Gerald Barbaresi, Superintendent of Schools 
in the City of New Haven. I am certainly pleased 
to have the opportunity to speak in support of 
HB5456 and also HB6455. I believe I can speak to 
the needs of Mew Haven and to other urban school 
districts. As a city Superintendent, I know only 
too well the problems we in New Haven, and all 
urban school districts throughout Connecticut 
face in working to provide good education. Schools 
are naturally particularly sensitive to the 
prevalent social unrest, despair if you will, 
especially among young children. A high proportion 
of students in our urban schools are difficult and 
expensive to educate, victims as they are, of 
environmental deprivation, years of social neglect, 
and rapid and bewildering shifts in cultures. I 
sincerely urge passage of HB #6456 because it will 



16 
vs 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 17, 1971 

Mr. Barbaresi: enable us to strengthen and expand a number of 
programs which have been proven to increase the 
educational achievement of our urban youth and 
because it offers encouragement to suburban and 
non-public schools to work cooperatively with our 
urban school systems. I am well aware of the 
impossible money squeeze which New Haven and other 
urban centers are in. A squeeze between the 
rapidly rising costs of municipal services includ-
ing education and the failure of increases in our 
grand lists. For example, the average annual 
increase in New Haven's grand list over the last 
several years has been from $10 to $12 million. 
This year the increase is only 1/3 or $4 million 
and it is expected to be even less next year. 
This means that the city would have to increase 
the mill rate, already at a crushing 70.85, if it 
is to meet the rising costs of its government. The 
present rate reflects an increase in property taxes 
that has been going on year after year. In short, 
New Haven is meeting its financial obligations 
toward education. According to the study prepared 
by the Connecticut Conference of Mayors, local 
property taxes in almost every one of Connecticut's 
cities has had increases ranging above 50% in the 
last three years. However, there are certain 
economies we cannot afford, for in the long run 
they are not economies but waste, a wasterof a 
particular set of commodities that cannot later be 
replaced. I refer of course, to our human resources. 
In this day and age, we cannot afford to abandon 
overlook or short-change the youngsters of our 
cities, particularly those youngsters who have been 
by accident of birth, and no fault of their own, 
for too long short-changed. We must make them 
know we care, know they count and this costs money, 
money we can only get by allocating for their 
educational needs, a fair share of State support. 
I say this in spite of Connecticut's financial 
straits and in spite of the sombre budget message 
delivered yesterday by our Honorable Governor. I 
submit, however, that this money must be found,and 
I suggest that it can be found by a reordering of 
priorities. For example in our own city budget, 
we eliminated over $500,000 of programs, good 
programs, but not high priority programs to replace 
them with what we considered very high priority 
programs. The most glaring fact about the current 
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Mr. Barbaresi: spending on education in Connecticut is that the 
State government's Bhare of total sources of 
revenue for public elementary, secondary schools 
is very low and has gotten lower by a substantial 
amount in the past five years. It is ironic that 
the State of Connecticut which in 1968, ranked 
number 1 in per capita personal income, ranked 
number 50 in the per cent of personal income spent 
for public elementary and secondary education. 
Furthermore, while the United States average of 
State aid to education is $73.88 per capita, 
Connecticut's contribution is only $51.78, ranking 
Connecticut #38. Connecticut also ranks among the 
bottom ten States in her sharing of school costs 
vj'ith local governments. In 1969-70, it ranked 
44th with an average per pupil expenditure of 25.2% 
against the National average of 40.9%. It is even 
more ironic and troublesome that the hard-pressed 
urban centers are receiving this inadequate 
State average, or less. New Haven for example, 
gets even less of its school revenues from the 
State, 24% in 1969-70, than the average local :. 
government in the State, and much less than the 
National average in that year of 40.9%. Yet, 
New Haven spends more on education than virtually 
all school systems of comparable size in the Nation. 
In 1970-71, New Haven's per pupil costs rose to 
almost $1290, this includes by the way, debt 
service, equipment and transportation, it was only 
$750. in 1965-66. To pay for these costs, the city 
of New Haven has allocated substantial percentages 
of its budget, averaging about 44%. In 1970-71 
this amounted to $26,000,000 out of a $60,000,000 
budget. Again I repeat, New Haven has been meeting 
its financial obligations towards education. The 
necessity for increased State aid to education is 
recognized in the 1970 platforms of both major 
parties. For example, the Republican party plat-
form: "In public school education we call for new 
approaches, with emphasis on early childhood 
education, improved reading skills, learning 
problems of the disadvantaged child.." and so on. 
And the Democratic platform also atates: 
"Recognition of the obligation of the State to 
provide equal educational opportunities for all of 
Connecticut's children". House Bill #6456 is well 
designed to provide funds to local districts to 
meet these objectives. The $5,000,000 requested 
for special purpose grants will enable us to meet 
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Mr. Barbaresi: important and "heretofore unmet needs. New Haven 
must spend most of our regular entitlement under 
10-266a on special services, tutoring, remedia-
tion, programs of compensatory education, programs 
based on the necessity to supply the individual 
needs of the deprived child, and for the most part 
designed to help early and late adolescents,it's 
a last chance. Among the programs are,intensive 
career counselling, special resources for unwed 
mothers, alternate educational opportunities for 
middle and high school students who cannot learn 
in the traditional school setting. These programs 
are funded at a minimal level. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Excuse me, Mr. Barbaresi, 
Mr. Barbaresi: I just have a few more comments. 
Rep. Klebanoff: Would you please try to summarize? We do have 

over 100 speakers, so we would appreciate it if you 
would try to keep your remarks brief, especially 
if you have a written statement, which we would 
appreciate your handing in. 

Mr. Barbaresi: I think that's an occupational habit of superin-
tendents. Never the less, the money in these 
five categories, to sum up briefly, in pre-
kindergarten, follow-through, our bi-lingual program 
for Spanish children, I'm sorry I don't have a 
chance to read this, we consider most essential. 
I also then would like to urge support of the HB6455 
which provides for semi-annual review of programs 
funded under HB6456. I will apologize for being 
lengthy, but education in New Haven is a very 
serious business and we sincerely need your help. 
Thank you very much. 

Continuation of Mr. Barbaresi's written 
statement. 

Nevertheless, there is little money available for 
the five categories of programs provided in bill 
#6456, programs which can be categorized as forward 
moving, programs designed to bring the deprived 
child into i full participation in the mainstream of 
our educational system. These programs will 
eventually diminish the need for the separate special 
remedial efforts. For example, both pre-kinder-
garten and Follow-through help children at the 
beginning of the learning experience, thereby 
avoiding years of frustration which have up to now, 
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immobilized them and increased the problems. But our Federally 
funded pre-kindergarten serves only 600 of the estimated 1800-2000 
eligible children, and the Federal funding for Follow-through is 
no longer available for new programs. In the same way, the bi-
lingual program will give the Spanish speaking children the assist-
ance when they most need it and can best use it. Now, these 
children suffer through years of schooling during which they are 
uncomprehending, uncommunicative, battling with feelings of 
imcompetency and are literally lost. We in New Haven, are the only 
city in Connecticut with a federally funded bi-lingual program but 
this included only 150 of the approximately 1700 Spanish speaking 
children in our schools. The program now taking place in two 
elementary schools, should be expanded to at least 5 additional 
elementary schools and our 6 middle and 3 high schools. 

Programs devised to join cooperatively with suburban, parochial 
and other non-public school systems in providing of quality 
education have already resulted in multiplying and opening up 
educational opportunities. 

Eventually, the children for whom this legislation is intended, 
will no longer constitute a separate group for they will be able 
to take their rightful places alongside the no-more-deserving but 
perhaps more fortunate children who have been able, from the outset, 
to learn in our schools. 

One word in support of the companion bill HB6455, providing 
for semi-annual review by the joint standing committee on education 
of the General Assembly. As many of you know, we in New Haven 
believe it is desirable, even essential, that legislators, who play 
a major role in implementing the constitutional guarantee of free 
public elementary and secondary education in Connecticut, should 
know first hand what projects you are funding and how closely they 
are fulfilling their objectives. I therefore, respectfully urge 
your favorable consideration of both HB 6455 and HB 6456 and your 
enthusiastic support of these bills in both houses of the 
General Assembly. 
Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mr. Barbaresi. Mr. 01sen. 
Mr. Olsen: Mr. Chairman, I'm William Olsen, headmaster of the 

Hotchkiss School and representing the SPHERE 
schools, Supplementary Program for Hartford in 
Educational Reinforcement and Enrichment. I'm 
here this morning to speak in support of HB6456 
and to plead for the future of hundreds of boys 
and girls now enrolled in an educational system 
jointly sponsored by the Hartford Board of Education 
and 12 Connecticut independent schools. These 
schools are Avon Old Farms,Ethel Walker, Kingswood, 
Loomis, Miss Porter's, Oxford, Pomfret, Renbrook, 
Rumsey Hall, Watkinson, Westminster, and my own 

* school Hotchkiss. As president of SPHERE, I'm 
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Mr. Olsen: speaking officially for the heads of-the other 
member schools of this organization and for 
their large number of students and parents and 
graduates who are citizens of Connecticut and are 
interested in the welfare of their fellow citizens. 
As an educator and as a citizen of Connecticut my-
self, I'm really speaking for the boys and girls 
whose lives are made richer by the educational 
opportunities that have been made available to 
them through the combined efforts of the two school 
systems. SPHERE has been both a marriage of 
convenience and a marriage of conviction. It has 
brought together two school systems, the public and 
the independent, each of which has brought its 
resources to bear on a common problem. Throughout 
the year the public schools have contributed their 
experience, their faculties, their great under-
standing of the needs of disadvantaged children. 
The independent schools during the summers have 
provided their campuses, their faculties, their 
great flexibility, during the winter their teachers 
and students have manned tutoring centers in 
Hartford. The cement that has held the marriage 
together has been the conviction that given the 
proper amount of education or proper amount of help, 
educationally disadvantaged boys and girls can 
become competent, academically oriented students. 
Both sets of schools have recognized a need which 
could not be satisfied in a regular school program 
in spite of the unselfish dedication of scores of 
teachers and the dreams of ambitious parents. 
Beaause you are members of the Education Committees 
of the legislature, you know that many, possibly 
even most, supplementary educational programs have 
not been successful. The evidence supporting 
SPHERE is just the reverse. This is a supplementary 
educational system that has worked. On the 
testimony of Medill Bair, Superintendent of Schools 
in Hartfcrd, there are four accomplishments which 
can be directly attributed to the efforts of the 
SPHERE schools. There have been gains in achieve-
ment levels, especially in reading and math. 
Students have learned how to better organize their 
time and adhere to schedules. The third result is 
the increased number of high school graduates 
going on to some form of post-secondary education. 
The fourth significant result, has been SPHERE'S 
effect in broadening the horizons of its students 
and giving them the confidence to explore these 

• 
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Mr. Olsen: new horizons. Originally serving only Hartford 
the program has now been expanded to include 
Waterbury as well and we hope that this is just 
the beginning. Ironically, although SPHERE is 
effectively responded to the serious educational 
needs of city children and has received high marks 
for its efforts and results, as well as outstanding 
cooperation from our independent school sponsors, 
the State Department of Education and the Super-
intendent's staff. Foundations, the Community 
Renewal Team, and the State Department of Community 
Affairs, and above all from the parents of our 
students, there exists the very real possibility 
the work will have to be reduced this year and 
eventually abandoned. We are now convinced that 
our marriage must now become a triangle. At this 
point we need the help of the people of Connecticut. 
They are the ones that can help us to care for our 
children. The means of survival of SPHERE and the 
continuing help for these educationally deprived 
youngsters rest in the passage of HB6456. We 
strongly endorse that bill. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mr. Olsen. I would like to announce 
that we will attempt to give every body an 
opportunity to speak. We will keep this hearing 
going, although there is another hearing scheduled 
at 2:00 o'clock on school lunches, we feel many of 
you are probably interested in that topic as well 
and we will combine that hearing at 2:00 o'clock 
with this hearing in order that everyone will have 
an opportunity to speak. There is an urgent 
message from the police and that is that there are 
three cars that are illegally parked and are about 
to be towed. I would like to read their license 
plates. They are parked in the Armory parking lot. 
And these are your cars, please go right out, 
because they're going to be towed very shortly. 
One is GT5844, the second car I have a little more 
information on, it's a Volvo and the license plate 
is JJ849 2 and the third car has a sticker on it 
from Central Connecticut and the license plate is 
BR2697. These cars are parked in the armory 
parking lot and are about to be towed. Those of 
you who are standing in back, if you'd like, I 
believe and I can't see it too clearly from here, 
there's seating up in the balcony and with the 
microphone system, you should be able to hear and if 
your name is called, we'll gladly give you time to 
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Rep. Klebanoff: come down and speak. Councilman Collin Bennett. 
Mr. Bennett: Members of the Education Committee, ladies and 

gentlemen, I'm here speaking as a citizen of 
Hartford and as a member of Hartford's City 
Council. In encouraging you to support bill 
,HB6456. Those of us who have been connected with 
government in Hartford and who have children in 
the school system, have been able to see a first 
hand sum of the work being done because of projects 
like Follow-through, SPHERE, Project Concern and 
others. We feel that the deprived children in 
Hartford are receiving a much better, much rounded 
education which we believe will make them product-
ive members for the community. We sincerely hope 
that you will do your utmost in providing the 
necessary funds in seeing that these programs and 
support for HB6456 be fully implemented. We know-
about the financial squeeze, but the support for 
education is needed now. We believe that it will 
pay dividends in the future. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Councilman Bennett. Mayor Ann Uccello. 
Mayor Uccello: Mr. Chairman, members of the Education Committee, 

the State Legislature, I'm Mayor Antonnia Uccello 
speaking here this morning on behalf of the Court 
of Common Council of the City of Hartford, and in 
support of HB6460*. grants for the education of 
educationally deprived children. I hope that at 
this point you all have received copies of my 
prepared statement because there is a chart there 
to which I want to call your attention. First of 
all by way of introduction, may I say that in the 
1967 and 1969 legislature's session, the City of 
Hartford endorsed legislation which would recognize 
and support Project Concern^, This year, the City 
has endorsed a broader approach which would 
increase State recognition of several programs 
including Project Concern which are proving success-
ful in improving the education of disadvantaged 
children. The City is recommending that $5,000,000 
in additional funding be made available for 
Section 10-266, the State Act for Disadvantaged, 
Sadc. SADC seems to offer a flexible instrument to 
fund expansion not only of Project Concern, our 
top priority, but also such effective programs as 
project SPHERE, and the bi-lingual programs. I 
would like to now address myself specifically to 
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Mayor Uccello: the merits of Project Concern. Beginning with a 
modest experiment in 1966, involving 265 
youngsters attending 35 public schools in 5 towns 
of the greater Hartford area, we have seen Project 
Concern grow to its current level of 1156 attend-
ing 83 public, 9 parochial and 2 private schools 
spanning 15 towns in the area surrounding Hartford. 
We also note with approval, the spread of this 
effective program in other parts of the State. As 
planned and carried out, this effort to help child-
ren overcome the effects of de-facto segregation 
by schooling core city children in the suburbs 
has demonstrated its value where it counts the most 
in educational achievement. In a recent report on 
the reading achievement of 290 Project Concern 
children in grades 1 through 5, by Thomas Crane 
of the State Department of Education, dated October 
1970, the evidence once again showed that inter-
community efforts to school disadvantaged core city 
children in suburban schools is very effective. 
It is important to note that the report is based 
on the normal tests given in each town. The report 
concluded that Project Concern children in the 4th 
grade read a year ahead of their conterparts in 
validated city schools. The 4th grade Project 
Concern students are as a group within a half a 
year from reading at their grade level in contrast 
to inner-city 4th graders who are reading one year 
and 2 months below grade. Most importantly, the 
test scores showed that the earlier a child starts 
in Project Concern and the longer he remains in 
the program the closer he will come to grade level. 
In another recent study, sponsored jointly by the 
University of Connecticut and the State Department 
of Education and entitled "Achievement and Related 
School Factors in the Largest Cities of Connecticut" 
April, 1970, it was found that "enrichment efforts" 
in core city schools between 1966 and 1969 had 
little effect on achievement and that schools having 
the highest concentration of children from low 
income families and minority groups reflect the 
lowest levels of reading achievement. While not 
specific as to means, this report recommended the 
concentration of low achievers be broken-up rather 
than spend money on such things as lowering the 
teacher-pupil ratio. Again, Project Concern seems 
to be an effective answer„ If you would look at 
the table on page 3, which is taken from the pro-
posed next 1971-72 Hartford Education budget, you 
will note that not only is Project Concern expanding 

I 
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Mayor Uccello: by 250 students to a proposed level of 1406 pupils 
but management efficiencies are reducing the cost 
per pupil. This planned expansion will require 
$103,615 from City taxpayers and $49,000 from 
P.A. 611 funds. Project Concern which is basically 
funded by Federal Elementary and Secondary 
Education Act and visa 3ADC, is not only a boom 
to the children of Hartford but financially a city 
with the highest welfare case load and per capita 
taxes among Connecticut's cities. If this 
Legislature sees fit to increase SADC funds, it will 
permit us to at least double the planned expansion 
of 1970 Project Concern from 250 to 500 children. 
And now if I may, a brief word on Project SPHERE. 
This is a little publicized but effective program 
using the resources of 12 private schools to school 
800 Hartford children in the 6th through 11th 
grade during the summer vaction period, with a 
tutoring follow-up program at the Watkinson School 
as well as other locations during the regular 
school year. Its cost for the next year is estimated 
at $400,000. A typical example of a success of 
project SPHERE in increasing the achievement of 
inner city youth was demonstrated by the Hotchkiss 
program. Prior to entering the program, 43 
students were rated by a group test and scored an 
I.Q. mean of 98. After a period of li< years, the 
same group of 43 students scored a mean of 121 on 
an individual intelligence test. A dramatic 
improvement you must agree. Funding for this program 
has been drawn from Foundations, private donations 
CTR, and ESA, sources which are sharply diminishing. 
If this program is to be maintained in Hartford and 
expanded to other cities of the State, the only 
source will be the proposed $5,000,000 addition to 
the SADC funds. Now a word about the bi-lingual 
program. The problem which is peculiar to the City 
of Hartford and also to Bridgeport in the fact that 
we have, these are the two cities in the State of 
Connecticut that have the largest influx of Spanish 
speaking people and youngsters in our cities. With 
about 20% of the school children in Hartford coming 
from Spanish speaking families, it is essential 
that bi-lingual programs be set up. The evidence 
from the southwestern United States and Florida, as 
well as a preliminary finding of the State Depart-
ment of Education secured from 10 experimental 
centers in Connecticut indicate that teaching with 
bi-lingual technique produces significant achievement. 

L 
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Mayor Uccello: SADC funds will be instrumental in setting up 
and expanding the bi-lingual approach to the 
educational needs of Spanish speaking children. 
In summing up I urge you give a favorable report 
to legislation such as HB6460 which recognizes 
and gives further support to proven programs for 
aid to disadvantaged. In a time of austerity, it 
is important to seek out and support only the 
effort which on the record pay dividends in 
educational achievement. Project Concern above 
all deserves your support and your encouragement. 
And Mr. Chairman, and members of the Committee, 
may I speak now for just one moment not only as 
the Mayor of the City of Hartford, the largest 
city in the State of Connecticut, the largest core 
city in the State of Connecticut, but also as an 
individual. And going back into my own personal 
history as a one time school teacher, and I'm 
speaking now for myself... 

Rep. Klebanoff: Excuse me, Mayor Uccello, we would ask that you 
would try to be as brief as possible, there are 
many other people who wish to speak. 

Mayor Uccello: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I know the 
shoe is on the other foot, I know how you feel. 
May I just say this, that when Project Concern 
first came on the scene, I viewed it quite frankly 
as sDmewhat of a cowardly approach to solving the 
problem of intergration, but I have long since 
changed my \ opinion. What I have seen and when I 
have learned and know what Project Concern can 
accomplish for a little youngster. Particularly 
those who are in the kindergarten through grades 
4 and 5. And just picture the merits, just use 
your common sense and project this situation. If 
you have two teachers of comparable ability, 
identical in every respect, and you have one teach-
ing in a classroom in suburbia where the students 
are average and above average, and you have another 
one teaching in a core city school where all of the 
youngsters are disadvantaged, it's impossible for 
all of those disadavantaged youngsters to learn 
reading and other abilities as quickly as those who 
are in an average classroom. And if you only take 
but three, five or six of these disadvantaged 
youngsters and put them in a school where you have 
average and above average youngsters, it stands to! 

reason as what we know about children, a great mimic^ 
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they learn from watching their peers, that they 
are just going to be pulled, up and their reading 
ability and their other capabilities improve just 
by the environment and the surroundings and the 
companionship with the other youngsters. This in 
my opinion, speaks for Project Concern, and this 
is one of the merits of Project Concern to which 
I hope you will address yourselves when you con-
sider the merits of this bill. Thank you very 
much. I could go on and on but I know the Chair-
man's getting impatient. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you. Mayor Uccello. I just wish we could 
give everbody as much time as they'd like, but 
it's impossible at this size hearing. Shirley 
Foster. 

Mrs. Foster: Mr. Chairman, members of the House and Senate 
Committee on Education, I'm Mrs. Shirley Foster, 
president of the ad hoc school readiness program 
in Hartford. I urge the adoption of HB 6456, as 
it will provide the funds necessary for continuing 
our program and similar programs for inner-city 
4 year olds throughout our State. It is essential 
to the children of our program that we continue 
so that they can know the finer qualities of obtain-
ing a good education and have a broader view of 
life outside that of urban tension and ruin. Our 
program also benefits the parents by stressing to 
them the means of continuing their education, and 
voicing their opinion in educating their children. 
The parents isake up the governing body of our 
program and therefore are well informed of the 
educational values of school readiness in other 
pre-school programs. Our parent participation is 
matched by that of no other program in the State 
of Connecticut. We have also received National 
recognition for this. Not only do they participate 
by opinion, but they also devote one day a month 
to work in the classrooms with their children. It 
would be a grave mistake to deny these children 
and their parents hope of equal opportunity. A 
program like school readiness which gives our 
children the opportunity to achieve better in school 
and at the same time a chance for parents to speak 
out and become involved should not be discontinued. 
For the small amount of money that it takes to run 
our program, it would be tragic for you to destroy 
our hopes and dreams. Thank you. 

WEDNESDAY 

Mayor Uccello: 
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Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you. Monsignor Connally. 
Monsignor Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, it's a 

Connally: privilege to appear before you. I am Monsignor 
Jaijies A. Connally, Superintendent of Schools in 
the Arch-diocese of Hartford, On behalf of 
Catholic elementary and secondary schools in the 
State of Connecticut, I speak today in support of 
HB6456. An Act Concerning Grants for the Education 
of Educationally Deprived Children, and HB6455, 
An Act Concerning the Periodic Evaluations and 
Reporting of Programs Dealing With the Education 
of Disadvantaged Children. Programs for education-
ally deprived children financed with State funds 
are operating currently in approximately 170 
Catholic schools, 170 Catholic schools in Connec-
ticut. Approximately 3700 educationally deprived 
children in these 170 Catholic schools are 
receiving today, benefits from such programs at a 
total cost of approximately $500,000. It should 
also be noted by the Committee that under Federal 
programs, specifically the Elementary and Secondary 
Education Act, designed to help educationally 
deprived children, there are an additional 4000 
children in these 170 Catholic schools benefiting 
from Federal programs. Now insofar as the State 
program, the Connecticut Act for Disadvantaged 
Children and the bill at hand is concerned, a large 
majority of these 3700 educationally deprived 
children enrolled in Catholic Schools are in the 
City of Hartford, in New Haven, in Waterbury, in 
Bridgeport, in Stamford, and in Norwich. For 
example following Mayor Uccello, approximately 400 
of these 3700 youngsters are in Catholic schools 
in the City of Hartford while 350 approximately 
are in New Haven. Programs in our Catholic schools 
in which these children participate are in the areas 
of corrective and remedial reading, remedial math, 
and programs for foreign speaking pupils. 
Pertinence to programs of urban-suburban cooperation 
as called for in HB6455, Catholic schools in a 
number of towns in this State are engaged in Project 
Concern and I might add, have provided leadership 
in this significant endeavor in their respective 
communities. Currently there are 98 children from 
Hartford's northend- • who are attending Catholic 
elementary schools in West Hartford, Manchester, 
Plainville, and Wethersfield. In addition there are 
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26 Hartford pupils enrolled as part of an intra-
city Project Concern in one Catholic school within 
the City of Hartford. From the inner-city of New 
Haven there are 67 pupils who are bussed to 
Catholic schools in Branford, Wallingford and 
Milford. I remind the Committee, respectfully of 
the leadership given by Catholi: schools in this 
matter of Project Concern. These figures give a 
total of 191 pupils attending Catholic schools 
under Project Concern in greater Hartford and great-
er New Haven. In Fairfield County, 25 pupils from 
the inner-city of Bridgeport are bussed daily to 
the Catholic school in Westport. It is important 
for the Committee to note also Mr. Chairman, that 
all of the educationally deprived children attend 
Catholic schools free. There is no tuition charged 
the City of Hartford, the City of New Haven, or 
the City of Bridgeport for the education provided 
these 191 pupils in Catholic schools. We in the 
Catholic schools of Connecticut, support special 
pupose grants for the improvement of urban education 
as requested in HB6456, and periodic evaluation of 
pertinent programs under HB6455. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Monsignor Connally. Dr. Michael Wallace. 
Dr. Wallace: Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee,my name 

is Michael Wallace, I'm Superintendent of Schools 
in Waterbury and I am here today to express support 
for these special purposes grants amendment to 
An Act Concerning State Aid for Disadvantaged 
Children. The City of Waterbury has utilized with 
great effectiveness monies from the act for 
disadvantaged children by supporting some language 
programs, by supporting special curricular project 
in an inner-city school and by supporting its early 
childhood education program. At the present time 
Waterbury's State Act for Disadvantaged Children 
entitlement is being used for significant pre-
school and Follow-through programs involving 900 
children. Our Board of Education has endorsed each 
of the programs supported by the amendment and must 
seek means to maintain current programs with built 
in expansion, which is so necessary for our Follow-
through program in particular. Further, we are in 
need of finding additional funds to support our 
modest efforts in Project Concern, in increasing our 
effectiveness in the bi—lingual area and in support-
ing non-public involvement in the education of 
minority pupils. Without the passage of HB6456 

Monsignor 
Connally: 

I 
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Dr. Wallace: Waterbury would again confront the perennial 
problems of all major cities, insufficient 
resources to meet human needs. This amendment 
will not resolve all the problems of urban 
education but passage would mean the needed 
expansion of our Follow-through program, of the 
continuation of Project Concern, of our bi-lingual 
education program and possible support for non-
public schools in their efforts to increase minor-
ity involvements. On behalf of the Waterbury 
Board of Education I urge the Committee to respond 
to our critical needs and. recommend passage of 
the special purpose grants amendment. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Dr. Wallace. Mrs. Percy. (Mrs. Percy 
absent from hearing at this time) 
Mr. Green 

Mr. Green: Thank you Mr. Chairman. My name is Arthur Green, 
director of the Connecticut Commission on Human 
Rights and Opportunities. Mr. Chairman, members 
of the Committee, I would like to take this 
opportunity to indicate the Commission's vigorous 
support on behalf of the educational parks bill. 
Mr. Chairman, the Commission over the years has 
had an opportunity to talk to, work with and 
experience the frustrations of both Black and white 
persons in this State over the inability of all of 
us to come together in a meaningful educational 
ways. The educational parks bill, I thnik if passed 
would give this State for the first time a meaning-
ful to address itself to the problems of polariza-
tion that's growing in our State, primarily between 
our Black and white citizens, but itfe also growing 
Mr. Chairman, between our Spanish speaking 
citizens and the rest of the community. The 
educational parks concept no-matter how you amend 
it would provide an opportunity for people to not 
just get together as they become adults and 
experience all the biases and the prejudices, 
and the bigotry that we all learn. But as young 
people we would have an opportunity to rid our-
selves, to learn first hand about each other. The 
Commission strongly endorses this measure and 
urges you to pass it. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mr. Green0 I will call the next two 
speakers. Perhaps we can expedite things if the 
first speaker that I call would go to one micro-
phone and the second speaker that I call would go 
to the other mircophone. The next speaker is 
Charles Paine, he will be followed by Mrs. Roy 
Fosberg. 
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Mr. Paine: I'm Charles Paine, I chair the Human Relations 
Commission of the Connecticut Education Associa-
tion. In speaking I am speaking for 25,000 
teachers across the State who are members of the 
CEA. The Human Relations Commission had a 
conference in early January on Human Opportunity: 
Our Common Cause. Thisnwas attended by about 460 
people about the State of Connecticut representing 
all peoples, legislators, educators, parents, the 
whole spectrum. From the conference we drew up a 
list of the priority items and HB6456 is the top 
priority item represented, representing the think-
ing of the 460 people at that conference. It is 
the top priority item in educational bills in 
Human Relations of the Connecticut Education 
Association, and Mr. Chairman and members of the 
Committee, we strongly support and urge full support 
from all in terms of HB 6456. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mr. Paine. Mrs. Roy Fosberg;(absent 
from hearing at this time). Pedro Melendez, 
followed by Keith Jones. 

Mr. Melendez: Mr. Chairman, distinguished members of the Committee, 
ladies and gentlemen, my name is Pedro J. Melendez 
and I reside in 11 Diago Court in the City of 
New Haven, Connecticut. I'm here on behalf of the 
Puerto Rican community of the State of Connecticut 
in support of HB6456 and HB6455. Before I state my 
reasons for supporting the bills, I'd like to take 
the opportunity (testimony in Puerto Rican). 
And now, Mr. Chairman I'd like to state my reasons 
for supporting this bill. My first reason is 
because as an American citizen I realize that it is 
really a bargin to educate the children of this 
State compared to the investment that goes in to 
rehabilitate the wasted lives in our State. Who 
are so often the little souls who are denied the 
opportunity to properly develop their talent. I 
support this bill because as an i^merican citizen 
I believe that if we are to make our American dream 
a reality, if we are to create the great society 
that we so much speak about, our State and our 
government must give our school systems the 
necessary resources to develop the kind of programs 
that will result, that the end product will result 
in first class American citizens. These are my two 
basic reasons for supporting these bills and for 
those of you and also the Cahirman, members of the 
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Mr. Melendez: Education Committee who are a little bit confused, 
my words in Spanish, I was just simply on behalf 
of the Puerto Rican community in the State express-
ing my most sincere appreciation to those of you 
who introduced these bills because it is an 
important needed item in our society. Thank you 
very much. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mr. Melendez. Keith Jones, and then 
followed by Mrs. Percy, who was upstairs when her 
name was called, so if she would go to the other 
microphone, she will be recognized. 

r . C 
Fir. Jones: Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee. I'm 

Keith Jones of Wethersfield and I'm speaking on 
behalf of the Board of Directors of the Greater 
Hartford Council of Churches a council which has 
affiliated with it some 90 churches. Our Board 
has adopted certain legislative proposals for 
consideration by the General Assembly. These have 
been furnished to senators and representatives 
from the Capitol region. Most of our proposals 
concerning education are incorporated in HB6456, 
and HB6455 and I therefore speak in favor of the 
adoption of these bills. I have five reasons why 
I support them, under the pressures of time, I will 
simply and very briefly summarize by saying that 
two of them have to do with need which is being 
amply expressed over and over today and I'm sure 
will continue to be. The third has to do with my 
belief that cities and towns are unable to carry 
this burden any longer a lone. The fourth, the 
additional monies that would be made available by 
the State would be wisely and carefully used, I 
believe under the five categories stated in HB5456, 
and finally, it certainly important to have a 
regular review of these results and hence I support 
HB6455. In closing I would just say I am unable 
to speak for my Board concerning the reference in 
HB6456 to special purpose grants for non-public 
schools. This is a matter which we have not yet 
considered. We will do so at an early date and 
advise the Committee of our position on this point. 
I have provided your Committee with copies of this 
report. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank' you, Mr. Jones. Mrs. Percy. 
Mrs. Percy: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee and people 
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Mrs. Percy: who are concerned with education in the schools. 
I am Catherine Percy a parent and a citizen of 
Hartford and I come to you as a representative of, 
and I'm also president of the Project Concern 
Parents Association of Hartford. We feel all 
programs concerning education for so-called 
disadvantaged children are important and needed. 
Especially Project Concern, particularly in grades 
1 through 7 which gives a child a firm grip on 
basic skills and social life. Motivation and 
surroundings are also important as well as the 
atmosphere. All help build a firm foundation for 
the children. The Spanish children especially need <r 
help in all ways as they start at a disadvantage, 
Urban educators need improvement as well. The other 
important factor is when a child has to come back 
to an inner-city, is kept in Project Concern at 
least until grade 7, is an easier grasp and cope 
with the inadequancies Hartford school systems 
offer. We hope at the same time Hartford school 
systems will try to upgrade itself and encourage 
all our children to continue their education, and 
therefore help all the children. School readiness 
will start a youngster as a pre-schooler and set 
them up to continue. We also need Follow-through 
and SPHERE. Therefore, giving all the children 
a quality intergrated education. I urge your 
support and passage of HB645S. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Laura Pope, followed by Larry Garfinkel. 
Laura Pope; (absent from hearing at this time) 

Mr. Garfinkel: Mr. Chairman, members of the Education Committee, 
my name is Lawrence Garfinkel and I am president 
of the New Haven Board of Education. Before I 
begin to highlight my statement, which is too 
lengthy and take more than 5 minutes, I would like 
to extend an ̂  invitation to the members of this 
Committee to come visit New Haven where you will 
see some of the programs that are contained in 
HB6456 in operation. We would also offer at the 
time evaluative material that have been developed 
in respect to some of these programs and the use 
of our staff personnel for whatever resources you 
would like. I am here today on behalf of the New 
Haven Board and I feel other urban boards of 
education in the State to strongly endorse HB6455 
and HB6456 and urge its passage. There is one over-
riding impression that I would hope to convey today, 
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Mr. Garfinkel i! and that is this, the problems that confront 
education in general and urban education in 
particular are myriad and complex. The solutions 
to these problems then cannot be simplistic, but 
require dramatic change and attack on many levels. 
The solutions are also expensive. If we are to 
remedy the neglect, social and cultural depriva-
tion which affect too many of our children we must 
develop continuing and dynamic programs which 
require large expenditures of personnel and resour-
ces. The answers are not easy, but if we stop now 
because of lack of commitment or funds, if we do 
not honestly identify the problems, face them and 
seek the changes necessary then we are condemning 
the future of our cities to failure. I v?ould like 
to describe some of the programs which are on-
going in New Haven, are successful to varying de-
gree and are directly related to HB 6456. In the 
area of pre-kindergarten education New Haven now 
has 21 Headstart centers, involving 626 children. 
One of the most dynamic aspects of the program 
involves the requirement that parents participate 
in the conduct of the program. And they do, 
voluntarily, willingly and with major constructive 
input. The degree of parental involvement carries 
forward into the grade levels and manifests itself 
in changed expectations and attitudes for both 
children and parents and change in the traditional 
school setting. A recent evaluation of Headstart 
and Follow-through program was completed by Dr. 
Willa Abelson, Yale University and Dr. Edward 
Sigler, Director of the Child Development Program 
at Yale University, and I would just like to quote 
in part; "The array of longitudinal evidence 
compiled in this evaluation thus indicates that 
the educational opportunities provided for children 
in Headstart in New Haven are having a positive 
impact on their cognitive development. The results 
also suggest that these special educational efforts 
are particularly significant from the most 
economically and societallv disadvantaged children, 
low income Negroes." From the results of this 
study as well as from observations and experience 
it becomes increasingly clear that in order to 
overcome our previous failures in educating deprived 
minority group children, a major restructuring in 
ihe objectives, organization and methodology of the 
schools must take place. A vital dimension of the 
solution is that we must start education earlier. 
We can make little inroad until the deprivation of 
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of the preschool years is overcome and the poor 
Black and white child has the capability of 
gaining basic literacy. We therefore feel that 
early schooling is probably desirable for all 
children and oviously a necessity for children of 
disadvantaged areas. Another program/ the bi-
lingual program has been operable in New Haven for 
the past two years. Yet because of funding limit-
ations we are able to reach only a fraction of the 
children who. need help. We have 150 Spanish 
speaking students in the program out of 1738 Spanish-
speaking students in the school system, less than 
10% of the total. ..aid the problem is becoming 
larger. In New Haven our Fuerto Rican population 
has grown 2h times in the past five years, from 
731 students in 1965 to 1738 students at present. 
Significantly, what we are noticing through bi-
lingual program and what parents have told us, are 
the positive attitudinal change expressed by the 
children in the program toward school and home. 
This gives us hope that we may be able to reverse 
the almost 60% drop-out rate among Puerto Ricans. 
New Haven also employs the Follow-through program 
and the FOCUS program in 17 inner-city schools 
to deal with problems of the early school years. 
And I have some evaluative material on that which 
was recently completed, but I won't go into it. 
Most significantly, what has been evoked among 
teachers involved in FOCUS is a sense of commit-
ment and attitudinal change. Because of the 
approach inherent in FOCUS we novf see teachers who 
expect and erequire higher levels of performance 
from their children. The net results are higher 
expectancy, from the realization that all children 
can learn and reflects itself in the growth 
achievement levels in the report. Members of 
the staff of the New Haven Board of Education have 
already given you an evaluation of Project Soncern 
at a previous hearing, and we have over 300 children 
in the project. This program provides an alter-
native means of education which parents may or may 
not select for their children. We need many 
educational alternatives such as provided by Project 
Concern and the other programs in HB6456. I would 
be foolish if I lead you to believe that these 
programs, Pre-K, Bi-lingual, FOCUS, Follow-through, 
and Project Concern would be the panacea for all 
the problems facing education. We need programs 
and change in the law and structure as we would 
bring about attitudinal change among the staff. 



35 
vs 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 17, 1971 

Mr. Garfinkel: But it would be equally foolhardy if the State 
were to shut off or not expand the commitment to 
our cities and urban education at this time. The 
ability of the cities, as New Haven, to expand 
these programs is seveiELy limited. The local tax 
base is already overstrained. Yet we need expanded 
resources available to us. We need equal recogni-
tion of responsibility and commitment by the State 
which HB6456 represents. We know that increases 
in assistance for educationall deprived children 
has been requested in a number of bills of different 
format. However, we feel that HB6456 will channel 
funding directly into the programs that are needed. 
I feel that we have demonstrated that there are 
viable programs in operation in New Haven which 
represent a multi-dimensional attack on major basic 
educational problems. There are yet many other 
problems we have to address as well. The survival 
of responsive urban education dramatically affects 
the course and quality of life in the cities and 
our State as well. We must not court failure by 
lack of commitment. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mr. Garfinkel. I would just again like 
to urge everybody to try to be brief, especially 
if you have a written statement, we would 
appreciate it being summarized. I'd like to add 
that a written statement if handed in to our steno-
grapher here will be printed in full in the tran-
script of the hearing. Mrs. Harry Northup, 
followed by Mr. Neil Macy. 

Mrs. NorthuP; I am Mrs. Harry Northup of West Hartford represent-
ing the League of Women Voters of Connecticut, 
We wish to speak in support of the full appropria-
tion of $9,250,000 (The League does not have a 
poation on aid to non-public education) for State 
aid to disadvantaged children. This money is to 
be divided according to a formula which aids school 
systems with children from families with income of 
less than $4000 per year. In addition, we support 
HB6455, Grants for the Education of Educationally 
Deprived Children which provides an additional 
$5,000,000 for special purpose programs such as 
Follow-through, programs of urban-suburban co-
operation, bi-lingual programs, and programs of 
quality intergrated education. We understand that 
these programs will meet criteria set by the State 
Board of Education. They will focus on the special 
educational problems of urban communities. We 
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Mrs. Northup: know that it costs more to educate children who 
come to school poorly fed, and ill clothed, child-
ren whose basic language is often not the language 
of the school, children from homes in which there 
is little or no reading matter and whose parent or 
parents in many instances, were not successful 
in school and may project their hostilities towards 
school onto their children. We know that many of 
the school systems are seeking new ways to involve 
parents, teachers, students, community people, 
business and industry and teaching institutions 
in planning meaningful approaches to teach the 
reading, writing, computational skills and positive 
attitudes towards self and society which are so 
basic to adequate education. On February 11th I 
testified in favor of inter-district cooperation 
Project Concern, many of our members have had 
direct and positive experience with this approach 
to the problems of educating these children. We 
recognize, at the same time, that each school system 
needs to tailor its special programs to the specific 
needs of its student population and the community. 
We feffil that HB 6456 includes the approach of inter-
district cooperation and also provides for other 
programs. It is therefore a more flexible, 
comprehensive approach ana it implies evaluation 
of these programs which we feel is essential to 
proper use of State monies. In a year when all 
appropriations must be carefully scrutinized, we 
strongly recommend full funding for these vital 
programs. As a control on these expenditures, and 
because we feel that evaluation can be a construct-
ive force, we support EB 6455, An Act Concerning 
Periodic Evaluation and Reporting of Programs dealing 
with Disadvantaged Children. We do, however, feel 
that although it would be possible to have semi-
annual reporting of the disbursements, it would 
be difficult to have more than annual review of 
the educational and social benefits of the program. 
We thank you for the opportunity to speak. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you. Mr. Neil Macy. 
Mr. Macy: Thank you. My name is Neil Macy with the Hartford 

Board of Education and I am here speaking for 
Medill Bair, superintendent of schools. I will 
leave a prepared statement and I will basically 
talk on only two points. One the dilemma faced by 
all core cities, namely, "Hobson's Choice." We 
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Mr. Macy: know what we need. The problem is the wherewith 
all with which to implement the programs. At the 
present time a person owning a home evaluated at 
$15,000 and this on a 65% ratio, is paying over 
$1000 in taxes presently in Hartford. This ia at 
an approximate mill rate of 73 mills. At the 
present time the City Council is studying a 
proposed budget. If this budget goes through, it 
would bring the tax rate past the 87 mill rate. 
An almost untenable amount of taxes. One aspect 
of the bill has not been talked about at all asof 
yet, and I'd like to just spend one minute discuss-
ing it, or less. That is free service and in-
service training of teachers and aids t who are 
employed to work with educationally deprived child-
ren. One of the reasons that the programs have 
been working well in Hartford, especially Follow-
through is the type of in-service training that is 
given to all personnel who are hired to work in 
these programs. This is an expensive proposition, 
but well worth while because without this train-
ing the chances of these programs being successful 
is very limited. So this is one aspect of the bill 
that we especially wish to support. Thank you 
very much. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mr. Macy. Dr. Ellis Tooker, followed 
by Dr. Herbert Chester. 

Dr. Tooker: Representative Klebanoff, members of the Education 
Committee, I'm Dr. Ellis Tooker, Assistant Superin-
tendent of Schools in Hartford. I'd like to 
speak very briefly to two subjects, two pieces of 
legislation and in the first case, I speak as a 
representative of the Connecticut Association of 
Public School Superintendents. This is in support 
of HB6456. The problems facing the cities of 
Connecticut are enormous and challenging as we've 
all heard this morning. They are reflected in 
every urban school system in this State. Let's 
take Hartford alone as an illustration. I will 
make but a few points. Last year, 8964 children 
of school age in Hartford came from families 
receiving state welfare payments. And 2211 children 
came from families helped by city welfare. Hartford 
has 29,000 school children. Over 1/3 of them, 
at least 10,000, come from families with an income 
of less than $4000. Student mobility rates are 
high. The mobility amounted to 40% in one recent 
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Dr. Tooker: study made in Hartford. In five poverty-area 
schools it was about 60%. Some 15% of our 
youngsters require special language training 
because of non-English speaking background. 
Some 66% of our Hartford public school enroll-
ment is Black or Puerto Rican. Many of these 
children are newcomers with little experience of 
living in northern urban areas. Last year, school 
social workers dealt with some 6450 cases, while 
more were waiting to be served. The high school 
dropout rate has risen in the last three years 
from 8.3% to 9.4%. Of these dropouts, more than 
60% come from minority ethnic groups. Hartford 
received some $1.4 million in State aid for 
disadvantaged children. But successful programs 
have been reduced and in one case eliminated 
because funding has not kept pace with rising costs. 
Hartford needs at least double what it now7 gets 
if it is to continue and to build on the effort 
that has been started to help disadvantaged 
children. We cannot allow the cycle of poverty 
to continue. We can no longer afford the luxury 
of the inner-city lag, which means that ghetto 
children stand two years or more behind normal 
standards in academic subjects. Successful pilot 
programs:\now, for the first time, have given us 
real hope that we can overcome educational 
disadvantagement that is rooted in poverty. Ladies 
and gentlemen, education is a State responsibility 
a responsibility delegated to the towns by the 
State. It is inconceivable that one of the wealth-
iest States in the Nation should provide as little 
support to education as Connecticut does. If it 
continues to do so, it need not worry about remain-
ing for long in that top spot. History has shown 
that any State or Nation's future is assured only 
through the provision that it makes for the educa-
tion of its young. We strongly urge that this 
Committee give a favorable report on the SADC bill 
before you raising the amount to $16,000,000 
annually. In the second instance I'm also speaking 
as a representative of the Connecticut Association 
of Public School Superintendents, and also for the 
Connecticut Association of Pupil Personnel 
Administrators which I am privileged to serve as 
president. This is in relation to aid to special 
education and specifically directed to HB6462 
(Rep. Klebanoff) AN ACT CONCERNING PREPAYMENT OF 
SPECIAL EDUCATION COSTS TO THE TOWNS BY THE STATE 
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Dr. Tooker: and HB6467 ( Rep. McHugh-Rep. Chagnon-Rep.Griswold) 
AN ACT CONCERNING THE PROVISION OF SPECIAL EDUCATION 
IN PRIVATE FACILITIES BY THE STATE BOARD OF 
EDUCATION. Section 1076 (a-g) of the General Stat-
utes, 1967 and amended July 1, 1969 was intended 
to provide improved special education for children 
with a variety of handicaps and special needs and 
it has served a useful purpose in calling attention 
to the specific problems of these children. 
Unfortunately, it has proven to be a monstrosity in 
terms of public school administration and has failed 
to develop many services in greatest need. It has 
placed a severe burden on the towns and cities of 
the State to provide services where insufficient 
funds are available in their general budgets or to 
enter into a search for inadequate services provided 
by the State, or, in the most extreme situation, 
it has ordered the 169 towns of the State to enter 
into competition for facilities outside the State 
for special education services which are in woe-
fully short supply. It has created problems of 
interpretation regarding responsibility, particularly 
for those children who come from families on welfare 
so that planning is carried on by two or more 
agencies in a spirit of confusion to the detriment 
of affected children. The organizations which I 
represent believe that the following changes in 
present legislation are necessary and to a great 
extent the bills that I mentioned are directed to 
this. The State reimbursement to local boards of 
education for the provision of special education 
services under this Act should be increased from 
2/3 of 100% of the net cost of such education. 
2. The net cost of special education services 
provided by local boards of education should be 
borne on a prepayment basis by the State Department 
of Education and funds should be earmarked so that 
they could be used only for the purpose intended. 
This would encourage the development of new programs 
by local communities. 3. For services required 
by individual children to be rendered by 
institutions and agencies outside the public schools 
the educational cost should be paid directly to the 
contracting institutions and agencies by the State 
Department of Education. The State Department 
should also evaluate these placements and hold such 
institutions and agencies to reasonable account-
ability for programs provided. The Connecticut 
Association of Public School Superintendents believes 
that a series of Pupil Personnel Teams should be 
established throughout the State for this purpose. 
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Dr. Tooker: 4. The number of programs for preparation of 
special education personnel provided in the State 
of Connecticut should be increased, and incentives 
should be provided through State scholarships and 
or sabbaticals for teachers to be prepared to 
teach in the various categories of special education 
included in Section 10-76. 
5. The State Department of Education should 
provide reimbursement of in-service staff training 
programs in special education provided by public 
school systems. And finally, although it is not 
directly coded in the bills themselves, there 
certainly needs to be close coordination of all 
services to youth in the State as outlined in 
Public Act 664 which created a Department of Youth 
Services, effective July 1, 1969. The State 
Department of Education is urged to J.make every 
effort to help implement this concept. Legislation 
should assure the establishment or expansion of 
State services and facilities to provide for the 
education and other special needs of children 
which cannot be provided within the public school 
setting. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

Rep. Klebanoff; Thank you, Dr. Tooker. Dr. Herbert Chester, 
followed by Dr. Ben Hoffmeyer and then Gordon 
Clark. 

Dr. Chester: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, I'm 
Herbert Chester, Superintendent of Schools of the 
Town of Bloomfield. I represent myself and I 
would like to think I represent some 4500 school 
children, although in this day and age, you can't 
be too sure. I second Dr. Tooker's remarks in 
regard to HB6462 and HB6467 and I'd like to be 
very specific in terms of urging the passage of 
HB6456o I'll be brief, I'll be glad to make my-
self available to your subcommittee at their 
convenience. Physically intergrating our schools 
is not enough. Unless the educational program is 
upgraded, teachers retrained and parents brought 
into the educational process, intergration will 
fail. Local taxes as you've heard from many 
speakers today are insufficient to provide the 
necessary funds for quality intergrated education. 
I therefore urge your passage of HB6456, it's a 
start, only a start, to meeting our needs. 
Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you Dr. Chester. Dr. Ben Hoffmeyer. 
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Dr. Hoffmeyer: Mr. Chairman, members of the Educational Committee, 
I'm Ben E. Hoffmeyer, Headmaster for the American 
School for the Deaf, West Hartford, Connecticut. 
I am speaking in opposition to HB6466(Rep.Webber) 
AN ACT CONCERNING STATE OPERATED PROGRAMS FOR 
SERIOUSLY HANDICAPPED CHILDREN as it pertains to 
the deaf children. It seems to be a good concept 
for other handicapped, but does not meet the needs 
of the deaf. There has been a bill introduced by 
Representative Lenge. This bill is HB6806 (Rep. 
Lenge) .AN ACT CONCERNING EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS AND 
COMMUNICATIONS INSTRUCTIONS AND TRAINING FOR HEARING 
IMPAIRED CHILDREN and is proposing regional day 
schools for the deaf* This concept is supported with 
modifications by the American School for the Deaf, 
many parents of deaf children and the adult deaf 
citizens of Connecticut. The programs as provided 
in HB6806 would provide for intergration of deaf 
children into public schools if they are able. It 
provided for a well graded comprehensive facility 
with the many supportive services needed by the deaf. 
Sufficient students would be involved so a flexible 
program could be provided to meet the needs of deaf 
children of varied abilities. HB6806 with modifica-
tions would provide the parents with a choice of 
educational programs in the State, whether it be at 
the Mystic Oral School, the American School for the 
Deaf or regional facilities. HB6806 would provide 
for an advisory committee with wide representation 
from parents, deaf adults, and educators of the deaf. 
HB6466, is not a sound educational concept for deaf 
children and would serve their needs as well as 
HB6806. The highly specialization techniques 
associated with teaching the deaf does not lend it-
self to an omnibus program. Therefore we feel HB6466 
is not in the best interest of deaf children of 
Connecticut. I urge you to support HB6806 with 
suggested modifications to provide the deaf in 
certain geographic areas with a sound educational 
program for deaf students. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Dr. Hoffmeyer, would you go back to the microphone 
please? There * s a question that a member of the 
Committee has. 

Sen. Mondani: Dr., Senator Mondani, 33rd District, I'm interested 
in what specifically, if you could outline some of 
the points you disagree with in this bill, HB6466. 

L 
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We feel that the deaf, if they were put in 
regional day schools, self standing type day 
schools, for the deaf, that you could ,get more 
of the supportive services that the deaf need. 
It is a highly technical procedure to teach the 
deaf and many of the procedures are unlike those 
for other handicapped. So we feel by having a free 
standing type facility for the deaf, the deaf can 
be better served rather than have them mixed with, 
no reflection on other handicapped, but we feel 
that the deaf can be better served in a free stand-
ing type facility, for the deaf. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you. Gordon Clark, he will be followed by 
Dr. Maurice Ross and Representative John Fabrizio. 

Mr. Clark: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, I am Gordon 
Clark of West Hartford. For 36 years I have been 
teaching hearing impaired children. I am appearing 
before this Committee in my capacity as president 
of the Connecticut Council of Organizations Serving 
the Deaf. This Council is presently made up of two 
representatives, each of the 24 organizations of 
and for the deaf in Connecticut. These organi-
zations are located in Bridgeport, New Haven, 
New London, Hartford, Waterbury and many other cities 
in the State. I want to comment on bills 6449. 
HB6449 (Rep. Webber) aN .~CT CONCERNING AN ADVISORY 
e©¥NCIL ON SPECIAL EDUCATION . Section 2 of this 
bill states that the Secretary of the State Board 
<3>f Education shall appoint at least one representa-
tive designated by each of the following organiza-
tions, and it goes on to name the various associa-
tions concerned with special education, none of which 
include an association of the deaf or the American 
School for the deaf. In fairness to hearing impaired 
children, I feel that services of a representative 
from the Council of Organizations Serving the Deaf 
and the American School should be included on the 
Advisory Council and should be spelled out in the bill, 
Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Dr. Ross. 
Dr. Ross: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, I am Maurice 

Ross, Associate Commissioner State Department of 
Education. I urge the Committee to report favorably 
on HB, 6456 or HB5747 (Rep. Stolberq)AN ACT CONCERNING 
GRANTS FOR THE EDUCATION OF EDUCATIONALLY DEPRIVED 
CHILDREN. A major need of this State is to improve 
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Dr. Hoffmeyer: 
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BE.Ross: the educational programs designed to help dis-
advantaged children in our urban areas. Daring 
the past five years considerable help has been 
given to disadvantaged children through the 
resources provided by the General Assembly for 
this purpose. Our experiences over the past five 
years have proven that urban education can be 
greatly improved by the initiation and expansion 
of programs in our urban schools such as programs 
for pre-school children, Follow-through for early 
elementary grades, bi-lingual education, programs 
for urban-suburban cooperation, programs of quality 
integrated education. This revision of An Act 
Concerning State Aid for Disadvantaged Children 
will give us the added resources over and above 
those already provided to deliver programs of help 
to our inner-city children. And if I may, Mr. 
Chairman, also like to urge the Committee to report 
favorably on HB5962 (Rep. McNellis) AN ACT CONCERN-
ING CHILDREN REQUIRING SPECIAL EDUCATION. Since 
the passage of Public Act 627 in 1967, Connecticut 
has sought to provide eduational opportunities for 
all exceptional children who need and can profit 
from apecial education programs and services. The 
proposed revisions of Section 10-76 found in this 
bill are primarily to make the responsibilities of 
the local boards of education more explicit, to 
prohibit state agencies from charging tuition to 
local boards of education for children who must be 
placed in a State facility and to increase State 
aid from 66 2/3 to 75% of the net cost of special 
education. This bill authorizes the State board to 
pay the current tuition costs incurred by local 
boards for children who must be placed in private 
facilities, thus eliminating the hardships imposed 
on the local boards when they must place two or 
three children in expensive facilities, which they 
could not have anticipated when they prepared their 
budgets. Local boards of education are identifying 
more and more exceptional children and at an earlier 
age than ever before. Local boards of education 
need increased State aid to assist them in teaching 
the retarded child, the physically handicapped, 
the deaf, the emotionally disturbed, and children 
with a wide range of learning disabilities. Thank 
you for the opportunity to appear before this 
Committee to urge a favorable report on HB5962,and 
I shall be back this afternoon for the school lunch 
program., 
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Rep. Klebanoff: 

Dr. Ross: 

Rep. Klebanoff: 
Sen<, Hammer: 

Dr. Ross: 

Dr. Ross, I would just like to ask one request of 
the State Department. We do recognize that you're 
one of the spokesman for the Department, however 
we would appreciate it if we could get a list from 
the Department of the various people, especially 
those who are heading up some of these programs 
and also a list of the consultants in the Depart-
ment , so we could call them before the various 
subcommittees. That would apply to of course, not 
just to this morning's hearing, but to some of the 
other hearings. I think some of them may be very 
helpful when we have our subcommittee hearings. 
We'll be glad to provide those and if any members 
of the Committee will get in touch with me, I 
will be happy to see that the consultants will be 
there in your office, Mr. Chairman. There is a 
full list of the Department personnel, I'll be glad 
to provide if any of the members so desire. 
Thank you. Dr. Ross, I believe there's a question. 
Senator Hammer of the 12th District,Dr. Ross 
I would like to speak to you about bill 6456, which 
you spoke on and which was very much talked about 
here this morning. I understand the point of .1 this 
bill is to provide flexibility in educational 
programs, particularly for the inner-cities and 
for disadvabtaged children, deprived children, I'm 
all for this, I just want to refresh my mind, 
as a matter of fact I look hopefully for more 
flexibility in most areas of our educational 
establishment and which I don't always find, but I 
like that idea so I'm not speaking against any of 
these programs, but I just want to know what you 
mean when you talk about these programs would be 
approved if said board, meaning the State Board 
of Education, find that such programs meet the 
criteria established to demonsatrate that such are 
designed to I meet special educational problems of 
urban communities, what criteria would those be and 
who would set them up? 
Under bill 6456, Senator, which incidentially is 
not our bill, although we support it in concept, 
our bill is 55747, both bills would provide the 
flexibility you speak of and in 5747, it would 
provide a little more. But the criteria for these 
programs have been and are cooperative with the 
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Dr. Ross: participants in the program, that is the local 
school people and ourselves before they are 
administered and then we would apply the instru-
ments of evaluation to determine how well these 
things are being done so that we could then make 
further recommendations. 

Sen. Hammer: Well you know flexibility is one thing, but it's 
not carte blanche, dorft you feel that some of 
these crieteria and other matters should be set up 
by a formula and regulations? 

Dr. Ross: This could very easily be done and if their done 
through regulations they will of course be develop-
ed cooperatively with the people in the fields 
so that I think that we would be talking about the 
same thing. The process would be the same. 

Sen. Hammer: But they would be approved by the General Assembly. 
As it is now you're talking, asking for what I call 
carte blanche to set up these programs on your own. 
Now let me say something more on that before you 
answer. The five categories which are listed here, 
how would we know, and don't think I'm against 
programs that are being mentioned, I'm not, but 
how would we know that $5,000,000 for these programs 
how would we know that $3,000,000 was not going to 
Project Concern, to the slighting of the other 
programs? 

Dr. Ross: To answer your question directly, if the legisla-
ture is going to control the amounts, you would 
then allocate the amounts into the categories. If 
however you are providing a flexibility, which all 
of us seem to favor, it would seem to me that it 
might well happensthat some of the amounts would 
be larger in one program than another as the various 
cities determine what their priorities were. It 
would be this amount which the State Department of 
Education would be passing so that in effect, 
Hartford found that the most effective way to spend 
its money was for Project Concern, that is a large 
portion of it, but this is what would be considered 
and it might well happen that this is true. Another 
city might find for example, New Haven with its 
largest paction of Puerto Rican children of any city 
in the State, that it wants to divert a larger 
amount or per centage to the bi-lingual program, 
this would appear to be allright too„ 
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Sen. Hammer: 

Dr. Ross: 
Sen. Hammer: 

Dr„ Ross: 

Well I like this method of arriving at these 
things but, I also think that New Haven for 
instance or the rest of the taxpayers of the 
State might not like $3,000,000 to go to Project 
Concern in Hartford. I think you should have 
some guidelines set up in departmeria.1 regulations 
so that we can take a look at it over here and see 
just what is going on. 
We'll note your request. 
Oh, and something else I want to ask you, Dr. Ross. 
I notice you didn't mention support for 6455. Do 
you feel it's unreasonable for the legislature 
to ask for an evaluation of these programs? 
No. We have evaluations in as a matter of fact, 
you will within a few days be receiving copies of 
the evaluations or accountability of Title 1 and 
SADC. We carry this as a matter of course. We 
have no objection to evaluations or accountability. 
It's one of 1. the projects in which we're working 
very diligently. 

Sen. Hammer: Well I think it's one of the things lacking in 
general in all sorts of programs, not only 
education. 

Rep. Klebanoff; Thank you, Dr. Ross. Representative Fabizio (absent 
from hearing at this time) Mrs. Libby Harris, 
followed by Mr. Donald Mitchell. 

Mrs. Harris; I'm the speech and hearing coordinator for Water-
town and in the morning I teach hearing impaired 
children. They came to us as rubela babies0 May 
I ask a question before I make my comments? Is 
the bill 6806 formally being considered today or 
has that been left out? 

Rep. Klebanoff: 

Mrs. Harris: 

The hearing is basically by subject matter and 
although a specific bill may not be listed, it's 
only because it's not printed in time for this 
morning's hearing. 
I see. Being uncertain about this I'm going to 
address my remarks to HB6466 because in reading 
over the bills after I came here, I believe that 
it can include other things which are dearest to 
my heart. I"m speaking for John, Michael, Peter, 
Allen, Sharon and Rita. They can't come today 
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Mrs. Harris: because they haven't been in school and they 
haven't learned to talk. We have compulsory 
education in Connecticut, yet we have hearing 
impaired children under the age of 12 who are not 
receiving an education. We have other hearing 
impaired children who are receiving only a token 
education. Two of them, and you will note that I'm 
speaking of small numbers of children, where my 
precedentors have spoken up into the thousands, 
but this is also an acute problem, two of these 
children in a town near Watertown are 7 years old, 
but of them are waiting for openings. A girl of 
11, is also waiting. Our town has several older 
profoundly deaf children who have found no places 
in schools for the deaf. By denying and education 
to these children, and there are many of them 
throughout the State, what will become of them? 
Society will be committed to take care of a whole 
generation of these children for their lifetime. 
By adding regional centers throughout the State, 
these children will be educated and on their way 
to being self supporting. Approximately 1000 other 
students with moderate to severe hearing loss could 
also significantly upgrade their educational skills 
if they had access to additional training in speach 
and hearing in a regional center. I understand bill 
6466 need not be set-up to include all handicapped 
children in one regional center. I am thinking of 
regional centers for hearing impaired children and 
perhaps one regional center for multi-handicapped 
children who are also deaf or who .have impaired 
hearing. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you. Mr. Donald Mitchell, followed by Anita 
Pusek. 

Mr. Mitchell: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, I'm Donald 
E. Mitchell, I'm the principal of an elementary 
school in Watertown, I am fortunate to have the 
services of the previous speaker as the speech and 
hearing therapist within my school. I have pre-
sently five children in the hearing impaired"class 
and receiving instruction within my school, so I'm 
very interested in the problems they face in 
achieving the education that every child is bound 
to throughout the State. So I would support HB6466 
but if I had my choice and I knew the other bill 
was here, the HB6806, would be preferred. I feel 
that the regional center for the hearing impaired 
child would enable us as the public school to provide 
the services for these children much more so than we 
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Mr. Mitchell: are at this particular time. Administratively, 
we have tried to adapt a public school program 
to a child who has limited speech/ who has 
trouble communicating to begin with and with 
teachers who are not fully prepared to teach this 
type of child. We need and we need this urgently, 
the services and support of a classroom teacher 
in providing the educations for that type of child. 
We also have a child who is in our school who is 
waiting for other services that would provide her 
with the on going education above the level which 
she's achieving now. We feel if we reach some 
success, some of them are working as well as some 
of our first graders, but again with supportive 
services by a regional agency where they could go 
daily or where the agency could provide us with 
additional information, they would receive a better 
and more qualified education. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: 
Miss Busek: 

Thank you. Anita Pusek. 
Mr. Chairman, I've been deaf since birth. I came 
from an oral school for the deaf. Lots of people 
think deaf people can't talk, but it is not true. 
I'm supporting oralism. I want to tell you a 
little about my life at Mystic Oral School for the 
Deaf. Before I went to Mystic, I couldn't talk 
and I could not c read lips. I went to Mystic Oral 
School at the age of 2k years old. They taught 
me how to talk and to read the lips. At the.: 5th 
grade, Mrs. Durant, the principal of Mystic Oral 
School, decided it's time for me to go to public 
school. I went to public school in 5th grade. I 
went right along through the grades. If it were 
not for Mystic Oral School for the Deaf, I would 
not be able to talk and I would not be able to be 
in public school. Now I'm planning to be a teacher 
for.ithe? deaf. I think oralism is very important 
because this is the hearing world. I hopethat you 
will support HB6466 so that hearing impaired 
children will receive a quality oral education. 
Thank you. 

Rep0 Klebanoff; Mrs. Gerald Dandrow, followed by Mr. Robert 
Melender. 

Mrs. Dandrow: Mister Chairman and Committee members, as north-
east regional director of Alexander Graham Bell 
Association for the Deaf, and a parent of a hearing 
impaired child I have come today to ask your support 
for HB6466, which provides State operated regional 
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Mrs. Dandrow: programs for seriously handicapped children, 
HB6449 which provides an advisory council on 
special ed, HB6448 which provides for adequate 
review of appeal procedure for special ed, 
HB6448 (Rep. Webber) AN ACT CONCERNING PROCEDURE 
FOR REVIEW OF PROGRAMS FOR EXCEPTIONAL CHILDREN. 
Yesterday in the Governor's message I somehow 
picked out this one quote for us today, all of 
these bills would enable us to do the right thing 
in the right way and to do it now without increas-
ing our cost. Our State now pays per pupil under 
existing programs under Section 1076, approximately 
$5000. Under the proposed regional programs cost 
would be approximately $3250 per pupil. Transport-
ation cost under current existing programs per 
child is approximately $3000 and under proposed 
regional programs, transportation costs would be 
half that figure. Hearing impaired children should 
never be isolated from their hearing peers and 
opportunities for intergration into regular school 
programs can best be met bv HB6466. I have stood 
before you in 1967 where we begged to have day 
classes for the German measles babies of 1964. I 
saw the passage of 627 and last session we added 
our own consultant for the hearing impaired, Mr. 
Stephen Meecham who is supervisor in coordinating 
our programs. Some local boards have not assumed 
their responsibility in the past. Without this 
additional legislation local boards will not have 
to develop long term quality programs. Comprises 
have been made at the expense of some children. 
HB6466 guarantees the on going consistency of 
programs at less cost with better quality. HB6449 
and 6448 further develop and coordinates the efforts 
of parent, professional and school personnel to 
meet the educational and individual needs of the 
hearing impaired child. I thank you and the 
members of jfcfce Committee, and urge you to support 
these bills as they provide quality with economy. 
Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: We'll call Mr. Robert Melander. I would just like 
to announce that we will try to call another five 
or six speakers before breaking for lunch at 
approximately 12:30 or 12:55, we will then reconvene 
in room 408, upstairs on the fourth floor, the 
Education Committee main hearing room. Mr. Robert 
Melander. 

Mr. Melander: Mr. Chairman, members of the Education Committee, 
I'm Robert Melander, vice-president for the 
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Mr. Melander: 
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Connecticut Association for Mental Health. I have 
a prepared statement which I will leave, however 
I do sense from Dr. Hoffmeyer and others from his 
group, some misconception about the intent of 
HB6455. I believe the content of this bill, if 
they will analyze it will do essentially what they 
indicated they were in favor of for their children. 
However, it does encompass those ether children, 
the other handicapps which are not now covered by 
public school programs. The seriously handicapped 
child is currently either ignored by his local 
school system, provided taken services or placed 
in an expensive residential facility, usually private 
because a more appropriate placement is not avail-
able. After nearly four years of special education 
under our present mandatory law, seriously handi-
capped children are still for the most part, second 
class citizens. The number of children being placed 
in residential programs has increased substantially 
each year since the 1967-8 school year. The numbers 
will continue to increase unless effective local 
services are available as an alternative to private 
residential school placement. In the 1967-8 school 
year the first year the special education law was in 
effect, about 100 children were placed in residential 
facilities. The next school year this number had 
increased to about 240 children. This past year 
1969-70 the number was up to about 530 children. 
Since many seriously handicapped children still lack 
adequate services it is logical to expect another 
substantial increase in the number of children this 
year. Based on a $5500 a year coat per child, we 
spend about $2,915,000 during the 1969-70 school 
year to support children in residential facilities. 
This year, the cost could easily reach a total of 
$4,510,000. The development of regional programs 
could significantly reverse this trend. Properly 
organized such programs could provide improved 
services for the seriously handicapped child, make 
it possible for many of these children to remain in 
their home communities and reduce the overall cost 
per child, of the programs. Based on the amount of 
money currently being spent, we recommend that a 
sum of $1,500,000 be appropriated for the fiscal year 
starting July 1, 1971 for the planning and develop-
ment of the initial regional programs. One of the 
dangers/of regional programs is the possibility that 
they may be used as dumping grounds for the children 
in the local schodsystem. If this should happen, it 
would certainly defeat the purpose behind the 
regional programs. We feel that HB6466 contains 
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adequate safeguards to prevent this. Protection 
is built into the legislation by leaving the basic 
responsibility of the child with the local school 
system, where we strongly feel it should be, by 
requiring the parent or guardian to approve the 
placement of the child in a regional program, by 
giving the State Department of Education the 
authority to determine what children will be accept-
ed into any particular regional program. All of 
these safeguards are very important. Now I would 
also like to support HB5962, which makes significant 
modifications to the special education statutes. 
We support these modifications. The prime one of 
which is the elimination of the various categorical 
descriptions of handicapped children. This repre-
sents another step toward the goal of individual-
ized education programming based on the special 
needs of every handicapped child. We do not, how-
ever agree with the philosophy stated in Section 3 
of the bill, that services provided by the various 
state agencies should be free to local school 
systems. Such an approach tends to reduce the 
responsibility of the local school system. Services 
now provided by state agencies with few exceptions 
are not free to the individual citizen. To create 
free services in one area only, only creates 
another inequity. There is one other item I would 
like to bring up at this time that has not been 
mentioned before at this hearing. That is SB416 
(Sera. Ives) AN ACT ALLOWING THE PROBATE COURT TO 
REQUEST OR CONSENT TO SPECIAL EDUCATION FOR AN 
EXCEPTIONAL CHILD which allow the local school 
system to go to probate court when a parent or 
guardian would not agree to proposed placement of 
a child outside of the public school system. We 
feel that circumvents the safeguards that were 
built into the existing law and the possible abuses 
of such an arrangement are obvious. This provides 
the funds for the local school system to bring 
pressure or even blackmail a parent or guardian into 
doing what the school system wants. To protect his 
rights the parent must to go the expense of retain-
ing legal counsel. The child ana his parents are 
automatically on the defensive and may be forced 
into expenditures they may not be able to afford. 
The abuses possible under SB416 could do extensive 
harm to the present development of special education. 
We 

recognize that there are disinterested and 
uncooperative parents just as there are disinterested 
and uncooperative school systems, no one is perfect 
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Mr. Melander: we all have our shortcomings. Differences of 
opinion are bound to occur and there is an 
obvious need of an equitable way to settle disputes 
when they do occur. What is needed is a fair, 
objective procedure which has the welfare of the 
child as the prime consideration and which is avail-
able to both the parent and the local school system 
without cost. SB416 does not fulfill these 
requirements. We believe however, that the pro-
cedures established by HB6448 are designed to 
protect the child,the school system and the parents 
and to do it based primarily on the basis of the 
needs of the child with resort to the courts as 
a last resort. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: I'd like to say something on behalf of the Committee 
and on behalf of myself, having a hearing impaired 
child. There seems to be an unfartunate division 
among various groups here that really should be 
working together and the Education Committee will 
appoint an special subcommittee to meet with 
representatives of the various groups here in a 
smaller type hearing to try to go over these problems 
What we would like to do is ask the representatives 
of the various groups to contact the Education 
Committee office at extension 5406 in order that 
we may go into this matter in more detail at a 
smaller type hearing. I'll list the remaining four 
speakers that we'll call before adjourning for 
lunch. Reverend Husey, folbwed by Reverend Genecki 
Councilman Lee and Mr. Herb Barall 

Rev. Husey: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, ladies and 
gentlemen, I'm Dennis R. Husey, Catholic pastor 
in Sacred Heart Church in Waterbury and I am 
speaking in behalf of.. HB6456, but more specifically 
in regard to the amendment of the non-public schools 
working with public schools and speaking specific-
ally about a program which is in operation for the 
last two years at the Berkley Heights Primary 
Grade School within the project itself. It is 
unique in the sense that it's the only experimental 
education program that is in the State of Connecti-
cut with non-public auspices working with the public 
school system and I am asking that consideration be 
done to the work that has been done in the last 
two years in helping children in a project. I say 
it's unique because it's in the Black project, 
but -there are white children being bussed into the 
project and it has been kindergarten and first 
grade and w7e are hoping to go up to second grade 
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Rev. Husey: next year. It is staffed by two Sisters of 
Mercy who are being loaned through our system 
where we by necessity have to be affiliated with 
the Sacred Heart Catholic Schai. We are not an 
extension, it is not a parochial school system. 
We are merely trying to alleviate a problem which 
has arisen in Waterbury which we were asked and 
invited two years ago to enter into, the Follow-
through program because of an intergration problem. 
And this year we ask for public assistance, but 
were turned down and had to resort to public or 
private funding which the Arch-bishop approves of, 
also the fact that manufacturers have been asked to 
help but they failed to see the need, and so we 
are asking a special consideration of this amend-
ment to 6456 so that we will be helped . We are 
facing the possibility of being phased out this 
June unless immediate help comes to us. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you. Reverend Genecki. 
Rev. Genecki: Thank you Mr. Chairman and I'm grateful to the 

members of the Education Committee for the 
opportunity to speak very briefly to you today. 
Even though I stand here in the clothing of a priest 
I am of the feeling that I represent many concerned 
people of Waterbury. I am stationed in an inner-
city area in Waterbury, dealing with people I feel 
have a conscience and are concerned to the needs of 
deprived children. I have seen the improvement 
educationally of children and their families who have 
been deprived for so long of adequate opportunities 
to grow and use their God-given talent educationally. 
Our school because of the State aid, we have been 
able to receive, has made a significant contribution 
to the improvement of children and their families 
wTho are disadvantaged. An important point I think 
that should be emphasized today is this fact, I 
have seen people not educationally deprived, nor 
financially deprived and not overly concerned at all 
about those who are. I have seen these people 
gradually become enthusiastically concerned and 
involved because opportuiities were provided for their 
involvement by the money vie receive in our school 
through State aid. This is most important and most 
healthy not only to our community, our State but to 
the entire Country. I am proud of our school and our 
people. It is one of the best intergrated schools 
in the City of Waterbury and without this aid from 
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HB6456, our programs are lost. There is more to 
education than just reading, writing and arithmetic 
there is also a great importance for social 
education which I believe must be money from this 
bill will provide and I strongly urge your support 
in passing of the amendment to HB 6456. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you. Councilman Levine 
Councilman Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, my name 

Levine: is George levine, I'm a member of the Hartford City 
Council and the chairman of that Council's legisla-
tive policy matters committee. I'm here to speak 
in regard to HB6456, particularly interested in the 
Project Concern. Existing educational query main-
tains that there are two possible methods of app-
roaching education of low income children. 
Compensatory education or intergrated education. I 
call your attention to a study which was referred to 
earlier this morning by our Mayor, it's titled 
Achievement and Related School Factors in the Largest 
Cities of Connecticut, it was published in April, 
1970 by the Educational Resources and Development 
Center of the University of Connecticut and the 
Office of Program Development of the State Depart-
ment of Education. This is a review of existing 
programs in the largest cities in Connecticut, 
basically compensatory education programs. I quote 
from page 28 of that report; In attempting to 
improve the educational patterns for children in 
large cities, it is recommended that concern be 
directed towards such factors as high concentrations 
of poor children and minority group children and 
attendance rates. The greatest attention must be 
devoted to jthese areas rather than rely on lowering 
teacher-pupil ratio, increasing per pupil 
expenditure or increasing the number of personnel. 
In short Mr. Chairman, this study concluded that the 
compensatory education programs are not arresting 
the problems in our school system, much less solving 
them. The conclusion from other studies of Project 
Concern clearly indicate that this program is work-
ing and is effective. It seems clear that the only 
way that we can provide equal educational opportunit-
ies to low income children is to create programs 
like Project Concern or expand Project Concern so 
that all children may go to school in classes that 
are intergrated. I call your attention to the fact 
that the 1970 Democratic State Platform contained 
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an acknowledgement of the fact that every child 
in this State has a right to equal educational 
opportunities and beyond that it is the responsi-
bility of the State to provide that equal 
educational opportunity. We prefer that this 
educational opportunity be provided in regional 
schools, however the objection has been made that 
regional schools would be, would eliminate the 
voluntary nature of this type of prognam and this 
objection is apparently is very serious in the 
minds of some of the suburbanites so that we ask you 
if you cannot create the regional school systems 
at least allow us to expand our voluntary programs 
such as Project Concern. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you, Councilman Levine. Mr. Barall, and 
then we will try to squeeze in two other speakers. 
Mrs. Joan Kimler and Mrs. Matthews. 

Mr. Barall: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, I come 
here today as a parent. My name is Herbert Barall, 
and I live in East Hartford. This legislature has 
an opportunity t with the current legislation 
proposed,_HB5466 and KB6448 to enable my child,my 
youngest child and children like him to avoid 
institutions for the rest of their lives. I'd like 
to give you just a capsule version of my past 
history and ray familie's history because the 
statistics you can get from your own experts. First 
of all, I should note that I'm a lawyer, I'm 
corporation council for the town of East Hartford 
I'm married, have two children. I say this not to 
illustrate that my child's problem is not unique to 
any particular class, it crosses all segments of 
the community, every socially and economic group, 
every color, every creed, and the answer to my child 
problem is the answer to many other children's 
problems. Some time ago, my child was born with 
what we thought was then just a heart defect, add 
as is so often the problem of many of these children 
they have multiple defects. It became oaviaas 
after a period of time that my child could not gain 
a public school education and could not cope with 
the public school system. So the question became, 
what do you do then? And although I suppose that 
some people would consider myself as sophisticated 
at least education wise that I could find a solution. 
My family went from pillar to post trying to find 
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Mr. Barall: just diagnostic techniques for my child. We've 
been to an Einstien clinic in New York, we've 
been to Children's Hospital in Boston and we've 
been to every institution in this northeast region. 
And then you get the answers, well it takes six 
months to get in, or three months, or five months 
or a year, and what do you do with your child in 
the mean time? Well fortunately we came across 
an eminent authority who gave us at least a partial 
solution. He said the answer to your child's 
problem is education because my child had to have 
a label is classified as autistic and there are 
many, many labels for all these children and they 
all run into the same things. They have learning 
disabilities and when we said, okay where do we go 
where do we go for an educational institution, and 
we contacted, since I was a former member of the 
board of education, and I came up with a big fat 
zero. And for months we vacilated back and forth 
trying to find a place for my child and then we 
came really fortuitously, a application I had sent 
in some six months previously to Hartly Samon 
Clinic here in Hartford gave us for the first time 
at least, a partial solution to my child's problem. 
They were starting a school, a school for 12 
children. And somehow through the grace of God 
my child was able to be sneaked into 1 that program. 
That program now has been expanded to 24 children. 
But how about all the children around us that did 
not have that opportunity? And this opportunity 
of mine is a limited one because when my child 
reaches the age of 12 years old, I will have to 
start the additional trek of trying to look and find 
a place for him. And what is the solution? To 
send him out of State to a private insitituion, so 
that the State and town government can pay from 
anywhere from $10,000 to $15,000 a year for his 
education. We have a beautiful school at Hartly 
Samon with a great deal of dedicated people, 
grossly unequipped who could solve my child's 
problem and in so doing solve many, many other 
children's problems, both from a financial stand 
point it is illogical to spend the type of money 
that has to be spent in a private institution out-
side of this State when vie too can have appropriate 
facilities for our children and so I ask you, 
gentlemen and ladies that you consider the plight 
of many, many children of all economic groupings, 
of all economic status, of all raess, colors, creeds 
who are confronted with this problem that we cannot 
cope with ourselves. We the parent of these 
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Mr. Barall: children are willing to do our part. I don't 
want to abandon my child to an institution. I'll 
assume the responsibility and so will all these 
other parents of their care, but give us the 
facilities which we need to properly educate our 
children. Thank you. 

Rep. Klebanoff: Thank you Mr. Barall. Mrs. Kimler. 
Mrs. Kimler: Thank you Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, 

I am Mrs. Leonard Kimler, chairman of the public 
affairs committee of the Greater Hartford 
Community Council and I will briefly summarize my 
remarks. I would like to go record for the 
Community Council endorsingJ3B6456. We believe 
that compensatory and intergrated education are top 
priority programs for scarce State education dollars. 
And it would be short-sighted for the State not 
to expand and strengthen these areas. We're also 
supporting HB6455 for periodic review and evaluation 
an absolute necessity in a time when fiscal 
stringency demands top return for every State dollar 
spent. Thank you very much. 

Reo. Klebanoff: Thank you, Mrs. Kimler. Our last speaker before 
we adjourn for lunch, Mrs. Matthews. 

Mrs. Matthews: Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee. My name 
is Sylvia Matthews. I'm a teacher of hearing 
impaired children and I represent the Capitol Region 
Education Council. I vjould like to speak in favor 
of HB6466. There is no question in my mind that 
regional programs are the only way to provide 
educationally-adequate day programs for hearing 
impaired children. With no other exceptionality is 
it more vital to have sufficient numbers of child-
ren to group homogeneously than with the hearing 
impaired. The 1967 federally sponsored National 
Research Conference on Day Programs for the Hearing 
Impaired bears this out. Small local programs and 
isolated day classes were found over and over again 
to be inherently inadequate. As the coordinating 
teacher of locally sponsored hearing impaired 
programs for four years I experienced the frustra-
tions of local responsibility. Each year it was 
difficult to find towns willing to sponsor even one 
class because of budgetary problems. No town was 
willing to assume responsibility on more than a one 
year basis, so no semblance of long range planning 
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